BALLOON FIESTA PARK – COMMISSION MEETING
Meeting Location: Recreation Services Banquet Room



October 11, 2011

6:00 – 8:00 PM

Minutes
Meeting called to order at 6:05 pm
Members Present: Bill Nordin, Steve Wentworth, Elise Rogers, Barbara Baca, Mark Johnston, Steve Komadina, Terry Sullivan, Jeffery Cooper-Smith
Members Absent:  David Downey, Frank Mezzamcello, Gov. Malcolm Montoya, Rick Treadwell 
City Staff Present: Sandy Zuschlag – P&R Dept., Kristy Diaz-Trahan – P&R Dept.

Guests: Chuck Thompson – DMD, Debbie Bowman – DMD, Melissa Lezoya – DMD

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

August 2011 - Approved
REPORTS

Channel Road Project 
· Chuck Thompson discussed their new projects which include the Alameda Intersection Project and the Channel Road Project. He offered information about how he thought the projects would improve the current structure of the roads and improve traffic and road conditions in the future. 
· The Channel Road project proposes the construction of the Channel road which runs north to South and has been proposed because it would improve the future roadways. They would like to design a portion of the roadway on the diversion channel on the East side from Wilson to Hawkins, Comanche to Hawkins, and Hawkins to Masthead. From Balloon Museum drive down towards the landfill they are proposing a new roadway along the Domingo Baca Channel to extend to Jefferson and also down to Osuna. 

· An option regarding Osuna is to make connections and help with dispersing traffic through some of the intersections, and it will carry North-South traffic, and might help with additional access to the Railrunner facility.
· The first phase will extend from Osuna up to Hawkins and will make a connection to Hawkins, on the East side of the North diversion channel, and it is not on top of the bicycle trail.
· The second phase of the Hawkins intersection would be extended up to the Masthead intersection to make improvements.
· The third phase is proposed to extend the Chapel road intersection to construct a bridge across the North Diversion Channel to bring it over from the East side. 
· The fourth phase is from Paseo del Norte to Alameda Blvd. It was asked if the plans would address the semi-truck traffic – 200 semi-truck trips per day that General Mills is expected to generate. It was stated nothing was in the plans to address the General Mills increased truck traffic issues.   Thompson responded that it may be a possibility to extend the road through the south end of the landfill to General Mills to accommodate the semi-trucks. 

· The group who was presenting the Alameda Intersection Project were looking to make improvements with the alignment with El Pueblo, and signalize the intersection. The plans are to stay as far away as they can to the East side of the landfill while still allowing for sidewalk features. They would also like to have a full intersection at Balloon Museum Drive. Construction for the project would start in FY ’17, and design would start in a year and a half. 
· They are going to work with Parks and AIBF on what’s going to happen with the RVs and how it impacts the parking that currently occurs. 

Phase 1: Construct begin June of ‘12


Phase 2: Construct in FY ‘15


Phase 3: Construct in FY ‘16


Phase 4: Construct in FY ‘17

NOTE: Phase 4 of Channel Road coincides with the Alameda Widening Project in the City’s Decade Plan. 
ALAMEDA and Balloon Museum Drive Intersection Improvements
· The Project would include creating fully accessible wheel chair ramps, changing the alignment of the crosswalks, adding an island on the southwest corner of the intersection and pedestrian refuge (wheelchair accessible), as well as dedicating right turn lane at the location for vehicles moving East bound. 
· They would also like to make geometric improvements which are: extending the turn gate for people making the east bound to north bound extending turn bay by 100s of feet, looking at moving the drive way for the property that is facing Balloon Museum Drive on the south side of Alameda Blvd and moving it to the East. 
· They would like to have this project completed in the next year and are going to do it before next Balloon Fiesta and will make sure and coordinate around other events at the Park. The Alameda Widening Project is going to add an additional lane in each direction, and all the improvements they are doing are going to be contained within the road they have now. 
CONCERNS/DISCUSSION
· Steve Wentworth asked if the surrounding community – the Vista del Norte subdivision  - had been informed about the proposed roadway from Osuna to Hawkins in Phase One of the Channel Road Project. DMD representatives indicated that there had been several meetings with the community. 

· The money for the Alameda Intersection Project had been identified by the state to be used only at the Alameda, Balloon Museum Drive intersection.  

·  Commissioners pointed out that the plan mainly addressed the landfill area which is only used two to three weeks during the Balloon Fiesta and is closed to the public at all other times since the City had put the landfill area off limits for all other times of the year. Mr. Thompson indicated he had not been aware of the landfill closure.   
· Barbara Baca and other Commissioners asked if there was any money that could be allocated to the other side of the street. The issue with the money is that if changes were made during the construction process, the Feds and the State would look at it as not participating. If there is “wiggle room” with money from the local match, they could possibly use that extra money for the other side of the street.

· Concerns were also brought up by city staff about the misalignment of the road and the driveway. The DMD staff indicated that the issues would not be addressed by the project.  

· Commission members expressed concern that the “no-name road” and the area approaching the intersection from the north were not a part of the project.  
· Steve Wentworth pointed out that the Balloon Fiesta Park Commission and the surrounding community and had not been included in the planning process for the project.  He expressed disappointment that the City Department of Municipal Development had made no attempt to work with the Commission on the project that directly impacts the Park. It was pointed out that the project could have been much better and would have addressed real and needed issues if the Department of Municipal Development had of worked with the Commission and AIBF. 

· Steve Wentworth also brought forth concerns that the proposed $750,000.00 Alameda and Balloon Museum Drive intersection improvements would be torn out when the phase 4 Channel Road project was completed and this would be a great waste of money. 
· Dr. Steve Komadina asked if the project could be changed to only do the items that would really benefit the public.  He asked if was possible to only include needed safety items and extending the east bound to north bound left turn lane  and not do the rest of the project items. The project presenters indicated that may be possible and the unused money would go back to the State and the Feds.  Several Commission members thought that was a better idea than maybe wasting money on unneeded items. 
· It was pointed out that the project included restriping the intersection for pedestrian crosswalks. City P&R staff pointed out that this was done in the normal course of events in preparation for the Balloon Fiesta. Comments were made about how quickly the roadway striping deteriorated. 

· Jeff Cooper-Smith voiced concern about how both the timetable and actual construction at the Alameda and Balloon Museum Drive intersection could impact visitor access to the Balloon Museum, both during the day and at after-hours rentals/special events.   

MOTION
Barbara Baca motioned to re-discuss the project in the November meeting so AIBF and Public Safety can weigh in; Elise Rogers seconded; the motion passed  

GAS MODEL AIRPLANES
· Steve Komadina wanted to know why only certain model airplanes were allowed in the park. Mark Johnston addressed this citing the reasons the gas model planes cannot be used are because it hurts the grass, they are too noisy, and they are too fast. 

CLOSING
· Steve Wentworth asked that the Commission Ordinance be sent to all the Departments in the City with information about the process of working with the Balloon Fiesta Park Commission. 

Adjourn 7:50 PM

